## Julie Earp

E	ro	r	3.
	10		

Town Council

Sent:

19 April 2021 09:56

To:

Cc:

Subject:

Good Morning

Please see message below from Linda VJ.

Thank you

From: \_

Sent: 17 April 2021 10:17 Subject: Police update

Under ordinary circumstances I would paraphrase this in my monthly report but as this is rather lengthy I thought I would forward it now.

From: Sharon Baker (C/Insp) Subject: Stakeholder update

Good evening, please find attached the latest update from Mr Marsh and PCC Sue Mountstevens. As ever a useful update in light of the current context and future challenges. If you have any questions please don't hesitate to ask.

Kind regards

Sharon

Dear Colleagues

Together with our communities, we breathed a collective sigh of relief this week as lockdown restrictions continued to ease. It's been a difficult year for so many people but with non-essential shops, hair salons, and pubs and restaurants with outdoor seating opening their doors again, we're finally getting back to some kind of normality.

As people increasingly get back to the way of living that they experienced 13 months ago, we expect to see our demand return to more familiar levels. The nationwide drop in recorded crime at the start of the pandemic is well documented and, while we've seen rates steadily increase, we know that as the weather becomes warmer and summer rolls in, we'll be busier than we have been for some time.

We are pleased to inform you then, in light of this expected increase in demand, that we have recruited an additional 241 police officers since the Police Uplift Programme began in 2020. The national target set for Avon & Somerset was to have 2,972 officers by 31st March 2021 and we currently have 3,076 – which is 104 above our target. What's more, by March next year, we're forecasting a growth of another 136 officers. The majority of these new officers will be deployed straight to the frontline, improving our ability

into Police Headquarters so that they can see how decisions are made. We also invited the chair of the local branch of the National Union of Journalists to take part in briefing officers prior to a number of the recent demonstrations that took place. And, looking at the bigger picture, we've been speaking with the National Police Chiefs' Council and the College of Policing to discuss ways that they can help to improve the public's understanding about some of the tactics used. We want to be as transparent as possible about the way in which we police protests to help build trust, confidence and cooperation with the community going forward.

Media interest in the recent protests has been constant, particularly in the subsequent violent disorder which took place in Bristol on Sunday 21st March. More than 100 officers and staff continue to work on the investigation and, following a number of public appeals, so far we've arrested 40 people suspected of being involved. Next week, we are planning to provide a comprehensive update on the investigation which will include new images of people we want to speak to, an update on arrests, as well as previously unreleased helicopter footage from the night, and details of some of the costs incurred as result of the disorder. The financial cost to the public purse will be significant and we appreciate your support in sharing our appeals to bring those responsible to justice.

Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to wish all those marking Ramadan a blessed, month. As always, we will be supporting our officers and staff observing this holy occasion and discussing any individual needs that they may have. We also want to ensure that everyone within our organisation has access to information which will enable better understanding of Ramadan, and as part of this our Outreach Team will be hosting a series of virtual discussion sessions to build knowledge among colleagues. Ramadan will, of course again, be a very different experience for many due to the Coronavirus pandemic. The Muslim Council of Britain has lots of resources & advice available to help make the most of Ramadan while staying safe, and we have shared links to this on our social media.

Yours sincerely Sue Mountstevens Andy Marsh QPM Police & Crime Commissioner Chief Constable

## Sharon Baker

Chief Inspector Local Policing Area Commander East Somerset (South Somerset & Mendip)

Address:- Yeovil Police Station, The Council Offices, Brympton Way, Yeovil, Somerset, BA20 2HT

Mobile 07342985812

E-mail: Sharon.baker2@avonandsomerset.police.uk

## Avon and Somerset Police SERVE. PROTECT. RESPECT.

This e-mail is intended for the named individual(s) only and may contain information which is protected in law. If you have received this e-mail in error, you may not read, copy, disseminate or otherwise deal with it. In this case, please delete the e-mail and contact the sender immediately.

Internet e-mail is not secure. Therefore Avon and Somerset Constabulary does not accept legal responsibility for the contents or distribution of this message including file attachments. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Avon and Somerset Constabulary. All reasonable efforts have been made to check that any attached software or other material is/are free of computer viruses, but Avon and Somerset Constabulary accepts no responsibility for any damage, howsoever arising, as a result of their transmission to the recipient's computer or network.